

LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY

October 10, 1953

Dr. Fred W. Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Fred:

I noticed an article about your being inauguerated as President of the College of Surgeons in Chicago and saw a picture of you and Harold Foss this morning and am writing this to congratulate you on being elected President and to hope that you will have a successful year of it and that you are feeling fine now and will continue this throughout your Presidency. I haven't seen you very lately but have kept up with your progress every day since you became sick and always wish the best for you.

Again I send my sincere congratulations and best wishes.

Cordially yours,